


 
 
Celebrating a mile stone: Joe Kyle, manager of the Rail Programs Division for the Oklahoma Department of 
Transportation, discusses the 10th Anniversary of the Heartland Flyer at Monday’s Oklahoma Transportation Commission 
meeting. Since 1999, the train has provided daily service from Oklahoma City to Ft. Worth, Texas and points in between, 
serving about 625,000 passengers in that time. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cyclists enjoy a bike and pedestrian path built as part of federal transportation enhancements projects administered by the 
Oklahoma Department of Transportation. Monday the Oklahoma Transportation Commission approved 30 proposals for 
community projects over the next two years. The funds are specific to the program which supports community 
improvements such as sidewalks, streetscaping, bicycle paths and historic preservation among others. 
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